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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
UNDE 1008

November 14, 2018
RECORD OF DECISION

In Attendance:




            Members:
Colleen Girard-Strong

President


Michael Lemire
        Jordan Wikstrom


Paul Jones

            VP



Dee-Ann Lemire
        Carmela Lukey



Scott Hodge


2nd VP



Vic O’Connor
                    Nicole Harris


Sandra Gallup


Secretary


Ian Dorge

        Dwayne Erickson               Maria Lecinana

Treasurer


Roz Dorge
                    Chris Wilkie


Brenda Kipot


CSS



L.Young                              Louise Lansdowne
    Doug Francis


Alternate CSS


Karen Arsenault                  Marc Cossette


Mark Walker


Shop Steward


Linda Kero                          Jeremy Park


Dennis Oliphant

Shop Steward


Nora Johnson
                    Ken Ashdown

Kelsey Alton


Young Workers Rep

Geno Padovese                  Grant Whittla

Frank Kohl


Sergeant of Arms

Krista McAlduff                 Farah Wikstrom







            Vicki Longhurst                 Leslie Carroll







            Richard Asselin
       Ivy Burkhart







            Kristina MacLean              Zsuzsa Toth







            Karen Kang                        Brenda Lamont







            Yvonne Evans                    Tavia Leduc







            Elizabeth McDougall         Valerie Froud







            Bill Blore







            Jamie Housser








            Irene Lipon








            L.D. Flath








            Cindy Siebring








            Brenda Matchett








            Karen Wray-Benson








            Nataliya Serdyukova







            David Bradt










            David Mayzes








            Elizabeth Stone











Mary Climenhaga






Guests:

Mark Miller
            UNDE VP for BC

James Little
            PSAC BC Regional Staff Rep

	
	Discussion
	Follow-up/Action

	1.
	Meeting called to order at 4:36pm.
	 

	2.
	Reading of Harassment Policy by Brother Paul Jones
	 

	3.
	Roll Call of Officers & Stewards.
	 

	4.
	Introduction of Guests by Sister Girard-Strong.
	

	5.
	A Moment of Silence was observed for our departed Members.
	 

	6.
	Acceptance of Agenda
Motioned by Brother Paul Jones/ Seconded by Sister Carmela Lukey. Carried.
	

	7.
	Approval of previous AGM Minutes (2017) 
Motioned by Brother Ian Dorge/ Seconded by Sister Nicole Harris.
Carried.
	

	8.
	President’s Report: A copy of Sister Colleen Girard-Strong’s activities over the past year was provided to all in attendance. (Report attached)
Question asked with regards to where to find UMCC Minutes. Sister Colleen Girard-Strong explained she has requested they be sent out through the email system but is getting some push back from CO’s. At the very least they should be posted on union notice boards.

Motioned by Sister Colleen Girard-Strong/seconded by Brother Paul Jones. Carried
	

	9.
	Treasurer’s Report: Sister Maria Lecinana presented the financial statement for 2017/2018 and the budget for 2018/2019. 
Motioned by Sister Maria Lecinana and seconded by Sister Nicole Harris to accept the financial statement as presented. Carried.

Question asked if we as a Local allocate funds to a National Scholarship. Sister Colleen Girard-Strong explained that as a Local we do not but that UNDE and PSAC both have scholarships available in the amount of $2000 each.
Motioned by Sister Maria Lecinana and seconded by Sister Carmela Lukey to accept the budget as presented. Carried.
	

	10.
	Chief Shop Steward Report:

Sister Brenda Kipot presented the report. Many of the issues have been resolved without going to grievance. Have had 7 lunch & learn sessions in the last year and are planning to continue to hold them in the new year.

Motioned by Sister Brenda Kipot and seconded by Brother David Bradt to accept the report. Carried.
	

	11. 
	Per Diem Committee Report:
Brother Paul Jones presented the report on behalf of the per diem committee. The committee identified the difficulty in deciding what kind of per diem to give to the Executive and Stewards so a formula was used this year, hence the increase in the budget line item. There will be a Bylaw change presented at next year’s AGM to reflect this formula.

Motioned by Brother Paul Jones and seconded by Brother Ken Milling to accept the report. Carried.
	

	12.
	Elections:
Brother Mark Miller conducted the elections.

President:

Sister Colleen Girard-Strong was nominated by Brother Paul Jones and seconded by Sister Nicole Harris.

Sister Colleen Girard-Strong by acclamation.

2nd VP:

Brother Paul Jones was nominated by Brother David Bradt and seconded by Sister Kristina MacLean. Brother Paul Jones declined.
Brother Scott Hodge was nominated by Brother Doug Francis and seconded by Brother Ian Dorge.

Brother Scott Hodge by acclamation.
Treasurer:

Brother Doug Francis was nominated by Brother Paul Jones and seconded by Sister Brenda Kipot.
Sister Linda Flath was nominated by Sister Maria Lecinana and seconded by Sister Carmela Lukey.

Brother Doug Francis was elected.

Brother Ian Dorge motioned and it was seconded by Sister Brenda Kipot to destroy the ballots. Carried.
Chief Shop Steward:

Sister Brenda Kipot was nominated by Sister Nicole Harris and seconded by Sister Farah Wikstrom.

Sister Brenda Kipot by acclamation.
Alternate Chief Shop Steward (1 year term):

Brother Dennis Oliphant was nominated by Brother Paul Jones and seconded by Sister Sandra Gallup.
Brother Dennis Oliphant by acclamation.


	

	13.
	Guest Speakers:
Brother Scott Hodge spoke about bargaining. He explained that he is a member of the TC Bargaining Group and that we also have 2 other UNDE members from CFB Esquimalt on bargaining teams; Colleen Girard with the PA Group and Marcelo Lazaro with the SV Group. He spoke about Classification Reform and how most work descriptions were written in the 60’s & 70’s. Brother Hodge explained that the employee/employer bargaining demands are on the PSAC website. He spoke about the requested economic increase. A question was asked about a signing bonus and Brother Hodge was adamant that if it is not something that is pensionable or enduring then it is not supported and a signing bonus is neither. Question was also raised about a strike and Brother Hodge explained we are not in a strike position. 
James Little:
James Little spoke about his role as the Regional Staff Rep within the PSAC. He went on to talk about the recovery of outstanding dues. He explained how before Phoenix a monthly report was generated that enabled the discrepancies to be dealt with right away. However ever since Phoenix rolled out this has not been done and the PSAC is now owed $25 million. He spoke of how the members who are in arrears will be receiving a letter from PSAC letting them know how much they owe and how it will be paid back.
The general consensus from the membership was they are unhappy with the way this was communicated and that it is unfair to have additional monies recovered especially if there is money owed to them do to pay errors. James Little did let the membership know if the recovery of arrears is going to cause financial hardship the member can contact the PSAC and arrangements can be made.
	

	14.
	The next GM will be in January 2019.
	

	15.
	The newly elected Executive were sworn in by Brother Mark Miller.
	

	16.
	Motion to adjourn by Sister Brenda Kipot and seconded by Sister Nicole Harris. Carried.
	


	
	  

	
	
	

	
	                                  
	

	                                                              
	                                   
	

	     Sister Colleen Girard-Strong                                                                                     
     President                                                                            
	                                   Sister Sandra Gallup
                                   Secretary
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	


